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Wednesday 15 April 2020 [Day 20 of Lockdown]

COVID 19: Memo 23 to Growers

Any information or opinion expressed in this communication is presented in good faith but with the express condition that the Citrus Growers' Association accepts no liability whatsoever for any loss or damage resulting from the use thereof.
Dear Growers

The CGA COVID-19 Response Committee (CRC) met today. The committee will attempt to identify risks and opportunities arising from the COVID-19 epidemic, determine probability and impact of the risks, and develop action plans to address the risks and opportunities. The CRC invites all growers to apply their minds to the risks and opportunities that will arise as we journey through COVID-19’s unchartered waters. If you have any input please send to justchad@iafrica.com. 
The risks that have been identified include ports (operations, efficiency), workers (health, availability, transport), fruit transport from packhouse to port (criminal activity, freedom of movement), supporting industries and inputs (ability to operate and prices), local communities and local governments ability to respond to challenges- especially in hot spots, markets (commercial risks), documentation (bill of lading, phytosanitary certificates), inspection services (PPECB and DALRRD) and shipping (availability and costs). Please add to this list.

At present the biggest risk is the ports. The present operating performance has got many in the industry worried. This will be addressed with the necessary role-players.

PORTS: Mitchell Brooke has prepared the attached reports.

BEST PRACTICE GUIDELINES FOR CITRUS INDUSTRY WORKPLACES DURING THE COVID-19 PANDEMIC: The Citrus Academy has assisted CGA in compiling the attached guidelines. These guidelines have been compiled with the best information available, and must be considered a work in progress. As more information comes to light, and as improvements become known the document will be updated. If you have any ideas on the scope of the guidelines, or additional information that can be added to improve the document, please send information to Paul Hardman (ph@cga.co.za) or Jacomien de Klerk (jacomien@citrusacademy.org.za). 
NEWS FROM AGBIZ

Dear Agbiz member,
On Wednesday afternoon the Independent Communications Authority of South Africa published a notice which links the Covid-19 emergency response number to the “111”, toll-free emergency line. The implication is that the Covid-19 helpline can be reached by dialling 111 even if there is no airtime on a cell phone. This may not be of direct application to member’s operations, however the information could be valuable as a general communication to staff. 

Herewith the link to the notice:

Harmonisation of short-code 111 for Covid-19 national emergency services
On Tuesday afternoon the Department of Cooperative Governance and Traditional Affairs republished the lockdown Regulations with all amendments to date in Afrikaans and Setswana. 
Kindly note that there are no substantive changes, it is merely a translation of the existing regulations. 

Herewith the link to the notice:

Afrikaanse Regulasies
Attached please find the transcript of Minister of Finance Tito Mboweni media address earlier today for your perusal 

CGA STAFF: In order to be rapid in our response to grower and stakeholder issues, we have given CGA Staff different areas to manage. Inputs and Services: those experiencing difficulties in procurement of inputs and/or services must contact John Edmonds. Workers: Paul Hardman will address any issues to do with workers, their transport or associated challenges. Logistics, ports and transport: Mitchell Brooke is the contact for these issues.
Staff Cell numbers: Justin Chadwick 083 654 9591; Mitchell Brooke 082 892 9455; John Edmonds 083 232 3161; Paul Hardman 082 880 7933; Deon Joubert 083 675 3785; Robert Miller 084 510 5961; Gloria Weare 084 512 5578
Justin Chadwick



